
PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB 
Minutes of February 19, 2019 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse 

 

 The meeting commenced at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag recited by the members. A moment of silence 
honoring our troops was observed by the membership.  

 

 General attendance - 31 members  
 

 Officers present – Dennis Scherer (Pres),  Mike Marucci (VP), John Lombardi (Sec’y), Joe Chimenti (Treas) 
 

 Minutes of the January meeting were read and approved as submitted. 
 

 The Treasurer’s report  for January was read and approved as submitted: Total Assets , $22,099.66 
 

 Committee Reports: 
 

o Pistol Team Report – Joe Chimenti reported that PRGC won the last two centerfire matches. Feb 28th is next match. 
o Youth League Reports – Joe Chimenti reported that there was one shooter and Ed Rytter had three. 
o Range Report – Ken Schwegler reported that there was no new range damage. Thanks anonymously given to the 

shooter that reported minor damage to one of the carriers. The heat at the range has been repaired. 
o Political Action – Jim Sullo reported on a bill in Albany that passed making bump stocks illegal, “red flag” in effect and 

waiting period for purchases increased to 10 days. He also discussed the Aurora, Illinois shooting involving a convicted 
felon in possession of a firearms license. 
 

 Old Business: 
 

o Joe Chimenti reminded members of the PRGC logo clothing available for sale. 
o Dennis Scherer informed the membership that the application period for the Caccamo Award would begin shortly. 
o Rich Otto and Sal Massa are the chairpersons for the RCC Show. Members were asked to sign up for the various time 

periods over the duration of the event. 
o John Lombardi updated the membership on the upcoming Friends of The NRA Dinner to be held on Sunday, April 7th at 

the Clubhouse at Patriot Hills. Members were encouraged to attend this event and bring friends and family. 
o Mark Bromberg reported that there was one attendee at his morning pistol class and three in the afternoon. All 

proceeds from these classes were donated to the Caccamo fund. 
 

 New Business: 
 

o The Club has made a donation to the ALS Association in support of Vince Gram’s Team. Club members were asked to 
make their own personal donations as well. 
 

 Proposed Member Readings: 
 
o Robert Ramagano – voted in as new member 
o Anthony Pellicio – second reading 

 

 The 50/50 raffle paid $65 to the winner, David Sokol. 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Lombardi 


